Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes  

Location: Independence INC 2001 Haskell Avenue Lawrence, Kansas 66046

Date: February 18, 2012
Time: 2:00-4:00PM

OFFICERS: Chikako Mochizuki, President; Rob Tabor, Vice President; Cheryl Miller, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Fuller, Brendy Latare, Rachel Magario, Athena Johnson, Sidney Roedel, Rob Tabor, Susan Tabor, Chikako Mochizuki 
MEETING COMMENCEMENT: The meeting was called to order by chapter President Chikako Mochizuki at 2:18 pm.
OFFICERS’ REPORT:


President’s Report: The president notes she received a call from Susie Stanzel, Second Vice President of the Kansas NFB affiliate. Susie informed Chikako she received a call from a blind person who has recently moved to the Lawrence area and was given our meting and contract information. Chikako also reported that she along with Rob and Susan Tabor attended the Washington Seminar during the week of February 6 and the event was both enjoyable and productive. On a personal note, Chikako announced she has submitted her first draft of her doctoral dissertation, And was congratulated by those in attendance for this milestone achievement.

Vice President’s Report: Rob added a few more details to the experience of the Washington Seminar, in that he along with Chikako and Leonard Silkey, president of The Southcentral Chapter of NFB, were team leaders. Susan was highly praised for her excellent work inthe the Mercury room, a meeting room at the Holiday Inn Capitol, which served as the headquarters of the Washington Seminar where relevant materials were distributed and congressional contact reports were received and compiled for use by the NFB national Governmental Affairs staff.

Secretary’s Report: The chapter agreed by unanimous consent to dispensed with the reading of the Jamuary 2012 and November 2011 minutes due to advanced distribution via email. The January 2012 minutes were approved with one revision in that the phrase “Home appliance Disability Act” was amended to read “Home Appliance Accessibility Act. The November 2011 minutes were also approved with the only change being the change of date in the caption from January 21, 2012 to November 19 2011, the date of the November meeting.


Treasurer’s Report: Bob Fuller reported that the balance in the chapter checking account as of February 18, 2012 is $1060.44. There are no outstanding bills to be paid. The treasurer’s report was approved as read.
OLD BUSINESS: Pizza Hut Coupons. Chikako announced she brought some Pizza Hut coupons and asked chapter members to help her sell them as soon as possible. Chikako notes that time is of the essence on account of this set of coupons being due to expire on Augusgt 31, 2012.

State Convention PLANNING. The 2012 state affiliate convention is scheduled for November 9-11 at the Lawrence Holiday Inn Convention Center. Chikako announced she has contacted both Leader Dogs for the Blind and Kansas Specialty Dogs School (KSDS) and asked them to consider sending a representative to the convention as possible exhibitors and/or program presenters. Her contacts from both institutions informed her they would keep her request in mind but could not guarantee a presence at our convention due to other events during the busy fall season. Chikako notes that the Lions Clubs will most likely have a presence at the convention. Athena Johnson then announced Michal McCary, assistive technology specialist of the Resource Center for Independent Living (RCIL), has offered to come to the convention to discuss or demonstrate various types of assistive technology for the blind.  , It was noted that Michal’s contribution would provide a good addition to the pre-convention technology seminar being planned by Rob Tabor.

COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS. Some discussion ensued concerning the possibility of coordinating visits to local nursing homes such as Branden Woods and Presbyterian Manor. No dates are set for the project and action on the matter is deferred.

Speaker’s Bureau. Rob asked chaptermembers to send him a listing of training and expertise, hobbies, and interests they think may provide a good topic for a public presentation, noting that this type of information would be very helpful in planning and coordinating public speaking activities to enhance the chapter’s visibility. The suggestion was also offered to conduct outreach activities to the local area schools and colleges. Rachel stated she has a list of contacts from a significant number of elementary secondary and post secondary schools.

NEW BUSINESS: Recording Meetings. Chikako asked the chapter to formulate a consensus policy concerning the content to be recorded at meetings and under what circumstances to record or to reffain from recording. Following a period of discussion, Rachel moved that we continue to record monthly chapter meetings at the discretion of the chapter secretary, that recordings should be stopped for discussion of sensitive items when n executive session is declared, and that consent be obtained from Knowledge Base presenters to  record their presentations. Athena seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

MISCELLANEOUS: 

NATIONAL REPORT. Presidential Release No. 403 by national president Dr. Marc Maurer was presented in its entirety.
• KNOWLEDGE BASE. Rchel Magario gave a presentation on Dropbox, an internet based file storage and collaboration service. She demonstrated various ways in which Dropbox can be used to coordinate activity calendars and track the progress of to-do lists for a project. Dropbox is available for free or for a paid subscription which entitles a paid subscriber for up to 50 gigabytes of file space. Dropbox requires a downoload of its application and can be found at http://www.dropbox.com.
MEETING ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:08 pm.

NEXT MEETING: Next meeting March 17, 2012, Independence, Inc.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cheryl Miller, Secretary
